NOVEMBER 2015

Knights News

Father Peter A. Welling Council 13576 ST. PATRICK CHURCH, LINCOLN, NEBRASKA



Richard Zierke with Veteran marker at Calvary Cemetery.

(Journal Star Web Photo)

VETERAN'S DAY
Wednesday, November 11
Mass at 7 p.m.
followed by program in the gym.

Next General Meeting

Wednesday November 4, 7pm

INSIDE:

- 2. GK Report
- 3. Good of the Order Insurance Agent
- 4. Birthdays
 Support Sponsors
- 5. Officers/Directors
 Calendar
 Knight and Family
 Of the Month
- 6. Resolution Passed
- 7. Pro-Life Education
- 8. 2015 Not Yet Paid Dues Statement

Grand Knight Report

Brother Knights,

Such a beautiful fall season the Midwest is experiencing and so much to be thankful for. While driving in the country you can see that the harvest is bountiful.

Most of you know about pew building and appreciate sitting on the center ones that have been installed. Many of us are thankful that the kneelers are also installed. The side pews and kneeler process is catching up as you can see. Installation of Hymnal holders is being engineered and by Thanksgiving many of the pews, kneelers and hymnal holders will be installed.

The council has three new Knights and several transfers and we continue to do our works and talk about the council to those who are not in yet.

As you will read in the rest of the newsletter there are many events and opportunities for attending church services coming up. There is coat collecting for children, school children finishing their part of the Tootsie Roll program, a Parish Veterans Program, a pancake breakfast, a Corporate Communion, a Parish Stars event, Holy Days, a Mass at the Holy Family Shrine and selling Christmas Cards. Those events are for you to enjoy participating in. There is also transfer of dried wood from the semi-trailer to a holding area, new church ground landscaping and possibly tree chopping and lunch with the Marian Sisters.

The food donations have been good and we still take them to Catholic Social Services. Our soccer challenge contestants advanced to State competition and the Pitch Tournament was well attended. We had good representation at the Life Chain.

More information is available at our Knights of Columbus Council Meeting coming up November 4, 2015 and there is plenty of room for all to attend. I'll see you there.

Thank you, God bless you and your families.

Steve Becker GK





Good of the Order Pray for our deceased Brother Knights!

Matthew P. Kilcawley
James W. Sand
Ronald (Ron) F. Peppmuller
Lawrence R. Benes Sr.
Gerald Beuttner
Joseph (Joe) F. Jaworski
David M. McBride

Leonard J. (Sam) Venhaus
Clarence J. (Chuck) Wurdinger
Benedict L. (Ben) Rerucha
Francis (Frank) V. Wiese
William (Bill) J. Kipper
Arthur (Art) Foerster
Monsignor David R. Hintz

FROM OUR INSURANCE AGENT

The Pitfalls of Replacing Coverage

You know the old saying, "the grass seems greener on the other side of the fence," but we all know that it rarely is. The same holds true when it comes to replacing your existing Knights of Columbus life insurance with coverage offered by another company. Perceptions are deceiving. A move to the "greener" grass on the other side of the fence might seem like a good one, but it can leave you with less *green* in your wallet — in some cases, a lot less. That's why it pays to remember another old adage, "Read the fine print."

There are many reasons to keep your existing coverage in force, whether that coverage is with the Knights of Columbus or with another company. I'll focus on the potential pitfalls of replacing coverage here — pitfalls that an agent trying to convince you that the grass actually is greener might neglect to mention.

First, all life insurance contracts contain a *contestability period*, which allows the insurer to contest claims made for a period — typically two years — after the contract is issued. Chances are this is no longer an issue with your current coverage.

Second, it's unlikely that you can obtain the same amount of coverage, for the same premium, that you were able to obtain with your existing contract. The two factors that determine how much you'll need to pay for life insurance coverage are age and health. Certainly, you're older now than you were when you took out your current coverage. There's no way around that. And you have to ask yourself, has your health changed during that time? Is your blood pressure the same? Your cholesterol? Have you gained weight? All these factors can affect the amount of coverage you'll get for your premium dollar.

If someone encourages you to replace — or worse, drop — your existing coverage, please call me. I'll show you how your existing coverage is working for you and why replacement is rarely in your best interest.

John Soukup 402-560-5014





NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS!

11-01 Robert Barnhardt

11-04 Daniel Tucker

11-16 David Beck

11-16 Jeffrey Blaser

11-16 David Christensen

11-19 Nicholas Bethune

11-19 Rev Troy Schweiger

11-23 Aaron Meysenburg

11-26 David Wiggins

11-30 Daniel Fink

Dave's Carpet Care

Everyone raves about Dave's

Dave

Owner
Residential/Commercial Carpet Cleaning
467-1900

Petrzilka Construction Inc.

Carpentry
Additions
Custom Framing
Decks
Basement finishes
Free Estimates



Jim Petrzilka

CEL: 450-9790 Home: 467-4931 JPetcon@aol.com

Small Jobs Welcome



Engine House Cafe

6028 Havelock Ave Lincoln, NE 68507-1158 (402) 467-2880



(photo: R. Zierke)

There's Still Work To be Done...



IHOP provides batter for our pancake feeds

477-4467 4501 N. 27th



AUTO | HOME | COMMERCIAL LINCOLN GLASS INC. 1624 So. 17th 402-475-6785 www.lincolnglass.biz

CALL FOR FREE ESTIMATES

FR PETER A WELLING COUNCIL 13576 ST PATRICK, LINCOLN NOV 2015

Council Officers			Council Directors		
Grand Knight	Steven Becker	402-466-6386	Family	Gary Taylor	402-465-0727
Chaplain	Fr. Schweiger	402-466-2752	Church	Jeff Blaser	402-466-2494
Dep. Grand Knight	Dave Wilson	402-464-6733	Youth	Kevin Landwehr	402-875-1899
Chancellor	Rod Middagh	402-474-7449	Asso. Youth	Gerald Frain	402-466-5635
Warden	Martin Wink	402-540-5438	Asso. Youth 2	Mike Hosek	402-742-3880
Recorder	Bob Kelty	402-202-1601	Pro-Life	Del Ridder	402-476-7381
Treasurer	Jeff Boettcher	402-405-6884	Education	Albert Schrader II	II 402-467-3784
Advocate	Mike Hosek	402-742-3880	Health	Don Buresh	402-499-9806
Lecturer	Dick Zierke	402-570-6190	Health	Gary Micek	402-464-6507
Inside Guard	Brad Flemmig	402-310-0888	Vocations	Dave Wilson	402-464-6733
Outside Guard	Terry Ryan	402-466-7115	Council	Stan Fraas	402-464-7362
Trustee 1	Craig Arent	402-667-2448	Membership	Steve Bieber	402-310-1381
Trustee 2	Jim Petrzilka	402-467-4931	Newsletter	Bob Kelty	402-202-1601
Trustee 3	Gary Taylor	402-465-0727	Web Site/Publicity	Bob Kelty	402-202-1601
Financial Secretary	Albert Schrader III	402-467-3784	4th Degree Contact	Gary Taylor	402-465-0727

Council Calendar for November 2015

November 8	Pancake Breakfast 6:30am to 1pm
November 9	Coats for Children Collection ends
November 11	Parish Military Veterans Mass 7pm and Program
November 15	Pro-Life Education (see next page flyer) 2:30pm
November 18	STARS setup (lights etc.)
November 20	STARS with cleanup November 20-21 (?)
November 24	Officer Meeting 7pm
November 29	First Sunday of Advent Corporate Communion 8:30 Mass
December 4	Host State Family Dinner in the gym
December 6	Parish Christmas Party in the gym
December 12	Mass at Holy Family Shrine 8am followed by Breakfast

Pray for Our Seminarians! Michael McHale and Jason Doher

Our Council would like to Honor:

Knight of the Month: Terry Ryan

Family of the Month: Jim and Susan Woita

FROM OUR FINANCIAL SECRETARY AL SCHRADER III

Resolution for Council #13576 Name Change

Passed at October general meeting. Now continuing to State for approval.

Whereas, Monsignor David R. Hintz faithfully served St. Patrick's Parish as Priest and Pastor for nineteen years, and,

Whereas, Monsignor Hintz was the driving force in the formation of Council #13576, and,

Whereas, Monsignor Hintz served as Charter Chaplain for Council #13576.

Now, Therefore, Be It Resolved, that we, the Knights of Council #13576, wish to honor the service and devotion of our Priest, Pastor, Chaplain, Brother Knight and beloved friend, Monsignor David Hintz, by renaming Council #13576, the Monsignor David R. Hintz Council.



Pro-Life Education Series

SUPREME COURT REVIEW:

IMPLICATIONS FOR LIFE, MARRIAGE AND RELIGIOUS LIBERTY



SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 2:30 PM

St. Patrick Catholic School Gym, 6126 Morrill Ave., Lincoln

(Please note: South entrance to gym is through church, Morrill Ave; north entrance is from Ballard Ave.)

Presentation by Martin Cannon and Christine Delgado, Attorneys Thomas More Society-Omaha



www.thomasmoresociety.org/omaha

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC -- NO CHARGE

Co-Sponsored by Knights of Columbus Fr. Peter A. Welling Council 13576 and Saint Patrick's Altar Society

Many Brother Knights (about 30) have still not paid their \$25 member dues for 2015. Please send your dues payment to our Financial Secretary Al Schrader 6141 Morrill Ave Lincoln, NE 68507.



FATHER PETER A WELLING CO 13576 LINCOLN. NE

Statement Date: Member #:	01-01-2015	Amount Enclosed Balance Due:	61.00	Make Checks Payable to: Knights of Columbus Council 13576
Billing Period:	01-01-2015 - 1	2-31-2015		
Name:				Send Payment to Financial Secretary
Street:				Al Schrader
City/Zip:				6141 Morrill Ave Lincoln, NE 68507

Detach and retain for your records



FATHER PETER A WELLING CO 13576 LINCOLN, NE

Membership Bill for: General Form Statement Date: 01-01-2015

Annual Dues: 25.00

Detail of Charges:

Previous Balance: 0.00

Current Assessments:

01-01-2014	Dues Assessment		25.00
01-01-2014	Special Assessment	Buck-a-Month	12.00 ×
01-01-2014	Special Assessment	Collection for the Poor	12.00 *
01-01-2014	Special Assessment	RSVP Vocations Program	12.00 *
		Total Due:	61.00

^{*} This assessment is not mandatory

WHAT'S IN YOUR WALLET?

If you membership card does not say 2015
your dues are delinquent!

Use this form to catch up. Thank You!

Contributions, gifts, and / or membership dues to the Knights of Columbus for unrestricted purposes are not deductible or charitable contributions.